CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to strongly object to the proposed development application (DA2023/0130) for an organic waste transfer plant at 109A Church St, Lidcombe. The close proximity of this plant to the residential zone (only 70 meters away) raises serious concerns regarding the well-being of residents.

Additionally, the narrowness of the road leading to the site is unsuitable for heavy truck traffic associated with a waste transfer plant. This raises concerns about increased congestion, accidents, and potential damage to property and infrastructure.

Moreover, the development could worsen congestion in the area when the nearby unit is filled with residents. This combination of increased traffic from the waste transfer plant and additional residents will have a significant impact on the daily commute and strain the local transportation network.

In conclusion, I urge the Cumberland Council to consider these objections seriously and reject the approval of DA2023/0130 for the organic waste transfer plant. The health and well-being of the community and the livability of the area must take precedence.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.